
 

I hope you all  have had an enjoyable and safe Christmas break. A warm welcome back to our 

students. It has been lovely to see them back in school. The Early mornings seem to have been a bit of 

shock to the system and there have been more than a few yawns. However, we have quickly adjusted 

to the routine of school. have had a few jokes, waves and lots of smiles, which has been lovely! 

We are looking forward to a term filled with purpose and opportunity relating to this terms topic of 

the Environment and our World. 

We welcome a new teacher in KS2. Debbie Clothier has joined the team, she has a wealth of 

experience and we are looking forward to getting to know her throughout this term. Tutors will 

continue to communicate home to update on students achievements. However, if you have any 

concerns or questions please do contact us. 

A very Happy New Year! 

Warmest wishes  

Jean Gammon  Headteacher KS2  
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Dates for the Diary  

Wednesdays  after school club is Music  

12th January—16th February  

INSET DAY  

Friday 4th March 2022 

Our Planet: The One Place We Can All Call Home 

This term KS2 are on a mission to help save our planet! In light of the recent COP 26 conference, the sto-

ries we hear in the news, and the changes we see outside our front door - our world is changing, and not all 

for the better… Our focus this term is our local area, where we will be exploring the causes, consequences 

and impact of climate change on our local environment, and what we, as individuals, school, and as a com-

munity, can do to make a difference. From eco-bricks to bird-feeders; sound pollution and ‘Material World’ 

investigations; to a Fawley Refinery study, persuasive letters and protest posters – KS2 will all have a voice as 

we take on the role of a Climate Change Citizen. Greta Thunberg will be proud! 

PE Thursdays  

Football skills  

 

 

The KS2 team and pupils would like to thank you for your fantastic support with our cake 

sale. We raised the amazing amount of £100.00. Our pupils council are working on our 

next fundraising event. Watch this space!!!  

Please take a look at their  website. https://www.tinytickers.org 

School Values: Teamwork , Resilience, Enjoyment, Engagement  and Self– Confidence  


